
Regular Meeting of the  

Board of Mayor and Council  

City of McKenzie 

McKenzie, TN 38201  

December 8, 2022 

 

A. Call to Order – Mayor Griffin 

 

B. Prayer – Councilperson Pruneau 

 

C. Pledge of Allegiance – Councilperson Pruneau 

 

D. Roll Call  

     Mayor Holland -                 Present  

     Vice Mayor Townes -         Present 

     Councilperson Alexander- Present 

     Councilperson Armpriest - Absent 

     Councilperson Batton -       Present 

     Councilperson Pruneau -    Present 

     Councilperson Young -      Present 

 

E.  Mayor’s Welcome: 

      Mayor Griffin called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Mayor Griffin extended a warm     

      welcome to all.   

                                       

F.  Approval of Minutes: 

      Motion made by Councilperson Young, seconded by Councilperson Pruneau to approve the  

      November 10, 2022 minutes. 

 

      Motion carries. 

 

G.  Financial Matters: 

       None for discussion. 

 

H    Old Business: 

        None 
 

 I.    New Business: 

        Resolution 22-005.  Resolution adopting the Mitigation Plan for Carroll County, TN and 
        the incorporated cities of Huntingdon, McKenzie, Bruceton, Hollow Rock, Clarksburg, and 
        Atwood. 
 
       Motion made by Vice Mayor Townes to adopt the Mitigation Plan resolution, 2nd by  
       Councilperson Pruneau. 
 
 



       Roll Call Vote: 

       Councilperson Alexander      Y                     Councilperson Pruneau     Y       

       Vice-Mayor Townes              Y                       Councilperson Young       Y      

       Councilperson Batton            Y                           

 

       Motion passes                     

       

J.    Citizens Input:  

 

      No one wished to speak.           

 

K.   Department Head Reports:  

       

 

Fire Chief Brian Tucker reported the last department had worked a total of 33incidents.  9 of 

those were commercial alarms, 8 aircraft stand byes, 5 for both EMS Assist & motor vehicle 

accident and various others. 

     

     Water Superintendent Billy Wood stated his department was staying busy fixing leaks and   

      taking care of the city’s water.   

  

     Police Chief White stated that his department had answered 984 calls for the month, 348 were     

     for Security checks – Home/Business/Parks, 197 for vehicle stops, 75 citizens assist, 57 for  

     investigations 10-43 and numerous other calls.  

 

     Superintendent Johnny Mercer with Public Works said they were servicing equipment, busy 

      running the brush truck, picking up leaves and doing household pickup this week. 

 

     Philip Morrissett for the Codes Department reported working on the condemnation of two 

     houses and just trying to keep the city clean. 

      

     Parks Director Billy Hollowell stated that TWRA had stocked the pond with 500 trout.  They  

     had finished with getting all the Christmas decorations up in the downtown.  He said the  

     concrete slab on the pickle ball court was complete.  It will be late spring before the court is 

     finally complete.  He is working on bids for fencing and lights at the ball park. 

      

L.  Council Reports: 

     Councilperson Pruneau inquired if any of the other council members had received information 

     discussing things across the State via zoom.  Most seemed to have gotten the info.  Mayor  

     Griffin had not received the information from TML due to just being elected and TML not  

     having his contact information. 

       

M.  With no further business, a motion was made by Councilperson Batton, 2nd by Vice-Mayor 

       Townes to adjourn at 6:09 P.M. 

 

    



Motion carried. 

 

 

 

APPROVED: _______________________ 
                                  Ryan Griffin, Mayor 
 
 
 
       ATTEST: ____________________________ 
  Jennifer Waldrup, City Recorder-City Clerk 
 

 
                            
  

 

 

 


